Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know about any eco-friendly steps Leicester City Council will be taking this Christmas (2021):

- Will you be using eco-friendly Christmas lights?
Since 2020 all of our Christmas lights have been the LED type, we used to use typically 15 watt lamps in our decorative displays, we now use lamps that range from 4 watts to as little as 0.5 watts per lamp


- Will you be starting any recycling initiatives over the festive period to discard of wrapping paper in a sustainable way?
Leicester City Council’s household waste and recycling services are provided in partnership with Biffa Leicester. Recycling is collected in orange recycling bags and communal recycling bins from households in Leicester City. Non-foil based wrapping paper is accepted for recycling. We advise residents to do the ‘scrunch test’ – if the paper stays scrunched up it can be recycled, if it springs back it is foil based and cannot be recycled. Ribbons, bows and glitter-decorated paper cannot be recycled.  Leicester City Council provides annual festive recycling guidance to residents.

- Will you be enforcing biodegradable/eco-friendly paper plates and utensils in Christmas markets if you should host one?

We have no plans to host a Christmas Market this year.

- If you are hosting a Christmas market this year, are there any other ways you will be enforcing sustainable and eco-friendly practices? 
As above, we have no plans to host a Christmas Market this year.


- Will you be placing sustainably grown/sourced Christmas Trees in the town or city centre?
As part of our specification for our festive tree we do insist on the following as being essential and non-negotiable;

The tree must be grown in the United Kingdom and commonly used in the UK Christmas tree trade. The tree must be sourced from an independently audited, sustainably-managed stock and hold current Forest Stewardship Council (FSC) Certification. The FSC is an international organisation dedicated to promoting responsible management of the worlds forests. The award of the certificate is in recognition of the recipient meeting the standards in terms of sympathetic and careful management, re-stocking and harvesting of those trees used for festive displays. The FSC certificate can only be maintained through means of an annual audit to prove that the standards are continuously being met

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
